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Dear Andrew,  
 
Thank you for your written question asking how the Welsh Government encourages and 
incentivises people to commit to long-term careers in the Welsh NHS.  
 
Retaining our current staff is equally as important as recruiting new staff – this is why we 
published the National Workforce Implementation Plan. It is clear that strong, collective, and 
compassionate leadership is essential if we are to improve retention and provide the NHS 
workforce with the working environment and conditions it needs to care for the people of 
Wales. 
 
We understand that our workforce, whichever stage of their life and career they are at, are 
looking for a flexible approach to their employment. Traditional job roles and employment 
models need to be modernised to target different life and career stages where people may 
wish to take a partial step back from work rather than leave the workforce altogether.  
 
Through the National Workforce Implementation Plan, we are working in social partnership to 
develop guidance, standards and resources to facilitate NHS Wales organisations’ ability to 
offer more attractive flexible working options and patterns to support staff.  
 
Financial incentives for GP training and core psychiatry training were introduced in 2017 as 
part of a package of measures to deliver our commitments to continue to invest in primary 
care and to attract and train more GPs, nurses and other healthcare professionals. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
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